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Follow us!

A year of change…and you made it happen.

Dear Fellow Garden Enthusiasts:

 In August,  I celebrated my one-year anniversary 
as the Executive Director of the Monk Botanical 
Gardens.  More importantly, the organization has 
celebrated one year of growth and change.  YOU 
have made this year a success through your love of 
and commitment to the Gardens. Thank you!

In just twelve months, the Gardens has seen 
tremendous growth in its staff, programs and 
volunteers.  So far, in 2018, we have provided 78 
mission focused events and programs, serving a 
total of 3300 people, of which 50% were children.  
In addition, we have 101 active volunteers, four 
summer interns, three part-time staff and one 
full-time staff (that’s me) all working towards one 
goal-connecting people to plants.  

Our cover story was written by one of our sum-
mer interns, Eva Cler.  Eva shares with you how 
working at the Gardens helped heal her after a 
traumatic event.   Each summer, donors like you, 
support our internship program, which provides 
young adults with the opportunity to experience 
what it is like to work in a botanical garden.  
Eva’s healing experience was made possible 
because of your support. 

In this issue of Notes from the Gardens, you will 
read about the impact your gifts have made and will 
continue to make in 2018.  You will meet our new-
est board member, Chelsea Trinkner and read about 
Bonnie Anderson, who donated hours of hard work 
to grow a gorgeous sunflower tower.  You will dis-
cover the variety of programs we offered to 1500 
children this season, along with a photo gallery of 
our events.  Finally, you will learn about upcoming 
programs to be held throughout the winter, be-
cause we embrace winter! 

Although summer is over and fall is upon us, I en-
courage you to slow down, take a walk in the Gar-
den and enjoy this time of harvest and beauty.  

Meet you in the Gardens,

Letter from the Director

Darcie E Howard



	 This past spring break I 
went on a rock climbing 
trip. I have been rock 
climbing for many years 
and love the sport. Al-
though I know there are 
dangers involved, I never 
thought I would witness a 
deadly tragedy.

I have struggled with 
mental health issues in 
the past, and witnessing 
this death sent me into a 
downward spiral. Within 
days, I wound up in a 
mental health unit. After 
receiving treatment, I was 
determined to get myself 
back on track. I continued 
counseling, got back on 
the rock wall and applied 
for what sounded like a 
cute summer internship.

After an awkward 
phone interview and a 
not too shabby in-person 
interview, I was offered 
the internship at the Gar-
dens. I took the offer with 
no second thoughts,  but 
soon starting feeling hesi-
tation and anxiety. I 
wasn’t sure if I could han-
dle the social interaction, 
the long days, or the 
stress of living with a 
board member and total 
stranger during this criti-
cal time of recovery. After 
giving it some thought, I 
realized I needed to 

change my attitude and 
look at the opportunities 
that the internship would 
provide. Not only would I 
build my resume and my 
knowledge of biology, I 
could focus on making 
new habits, meeting new 
people, and learning to 
feel present in my own 
mind again.

As an enthusiast of fast 
paced activities, I never 
understood gardening. 
What do you gain from it? 
A tomato? A pleasant 
view? A sunburn? A bee 
sting? I, of course, re-
ceived all of these things, 
but I also reaped the ben-
efits of being outside in a 
positive, calming envi-
ronment. There was a 
pattern to when I 
worked and what I did. A 
lot of my hours were 
spent talking to people, 
but there were many 
hours spent alone with 
my own thoughts. I took 

lessons from nature’s 
ways and practiced feel-
ing present, in control, 
and strong. As the sum-
mer went on, I learned to 
control my negative 
thoughts and look at the 
garden with new eyes. 

I now have an apprecia-
tion for what gardening 
is, and the unique value 
of spending time with na-
ture. Whether I was 
among people or alone in 
the garden, I was receiv-
ing the therapeutic bene-
fits of a horticultural 
space. The healing power 
of nature is real, and with 
conservation on the 
downfall and mental 
health issues on the rise, 
places like the Gardens 
are truly a treasure. 
Spending the summer in 
the Gardens has trans-
formed and restored me. 
This internship will have a 
profound effect on me 
for many years to come. 

Healing with Horticulture



	 As Chair of the Educa-
tion Committee, I would 
like to express my grati-
tude to all of our donors.  
Your generous contribu-
tions have helped the 
Gardens increase our 
educational offerings 
and programs.

Thanks to you - 
Elise Schuler worked 
with the Wausau School 
District in developing 
the Community 
Connections program. 
Over the course of six 
weeks, this program 
gave over 300 students 
the opportunity to learn 
about and experience 
nature through hands on 
activities.

Thanks to you -  We 
set up Tots in the 
Garden, a program 
which allows children 
ages 3-5, to visit the 
Gardens every other 
week and learn through 
play, stories and art, 
why being outside is so 
much fun.

Thanks to you -  We 
were able to work with 
the Boys and Girls Club 
to teach young members 
how to plant, care for 
and use produce from 
the garden.

Thanks to you - We 
will be conducting after 
school classes in four 
elementary schools  
and twenty-one 4K 
classes, to involve 
children in topics such 
as: gardening, wildlife, 
bugs, birds, native 
plants, and more. 

Thanks to you - We 
will be offering 
workshops this fall to 
teach adults how to 
can, dehydrate and 
preserve produce from 
their own gardens.

This is just a partial list 
of what you have helped 
us to accomplish.  There 
is so much more that the 
Gardens would like to 
do, but that will only be 
possible with your con-
tinued support.  Thank 
you again, and come 
visit the Gardens soon. 

A Note of Thanks
Shar Soto, Education Chair

Upcoming Programs
Nature’s Nocturne: Seek & Explore A Weekend Family  
Adventure starting at Monk Gardens Oct. 11th 4:30-7:30pm.
Weekend Wonders Family Program Play, learn, and explore as a 
family in the Gardens. 2nd Sunday of the month 2-3:30pm.
Tots in The Gardens Each session will be an adventure with nature, 
using the alphabet as a guide. 2nd & 4th Tuesday of the month 
10am-11am.
Nature’s Ornaments Use nature to make gifts for the holidays.  
Dec. 1st 10am.
Winter Wonders Camp Come explore the world of plants and  
animals in the winter. Dec 31st & Jan 1st 9am-12pm. Ages 5-8.
Luminary Snowshoe Walks Bring your family and friends to the  
Gardens for a luminary-lit snowshoe walk. Dec. 28th and  
Jan 25th 6pm-8pm 
Sweetheart Luminary Snowshoe Walk For adults only. Bring 
someone you love for a romantic walk through the Gardens.  
Feb. 15th 6pm-8pm 

Find out more @ monkgardens.org/programs



 After a successful 28 
year career as a dental 
hygienist, Bonnie Ander-
son retired and began 
volunteering for the 
Growing Great Minds 
program. This program 
provides environmental 
education to elementary 
school students. As part 
of this program, Bonnie 
wanted the children to 
help grow something for 
the Gardens that they 
could visit and play in. 
The idea for a tunnel of 
sunflowers and morning 
glories was born.

 Bonnie and her hus-
band spent hours clear-
ing the chosen space 
from bramble and this-
tles. They weeded, tilled 
and pounded 7 ft. metal 
stakes into the ground 
to provide support for 
the tunnel.  The stu-
dents planted seeds and 
watched the flowers 
that would be trans-

planted to the tunnel 
grow. Over the next few 
months, Bonnie watched 
in awe at the impact the 
tunnel was making.

Many of the students 
who helped plant the 
tunnel returned to see 
its’ progress, pulling 
their parents hands as 
they proudly showed off 
what they had helped to 
create. Bob Rogers, a 
photographer and Gar-
dens volunteer, used the 
tunnel as a subject, cap-
turing the tunnels 
growth.  A trio of inter-
national counselors took 
selfies in the tunnel to 
record their visit. But 
Bonnie’s most powerful 
experience came one 
morning while weeding. 

A small boy and his 
grandma were walking 
past when the boy said, 
“Can I help you?” Smil-
ing at the boy and look-
ing at his grandma for 
approval, Bonnie said, 
“Of course you can”. 
Over the next fifteen 
minutes the boy 
learned what a weed 
was, how to identify it 
and how to remove it. 
It is moments like this 
that every educator 
waits for, the moment 
when you see the con-
nection a student makes 
to what you are teach-
ing. Bonnie did not see 
the boy again, but she 
knows that on that day, 
the tunnel of flowers 
had served its purpose.

A Tunnel of Flowers
Tales of a Garden Steward

Many of the students who helped plant the 
tunnel returned to see its progress, pulling their 
parents hands as they proudly showed them 
what they had helped to create.



Board Spotlight
Chelsea Trinker

Passionate People Wanted:  Are you committed to the Monk Botanical Gardens’ 
mission of being a premier botanical garden, providing opportunities to experience plants and 

understand their significance?   We are seeking highly motivated people who are passionate about 
our mission and want to help the Gardens grow by providing time and talent to our Board of 

Directors.  Interested in learning more? Contact Bob Reinertson at rreinertson@ruderware.com.

Did you know...
Monk Botanical Gardens rents its facilities?

Perfect for weddings, birthday 
parties, corporate outings and family 
gatherings.  Go to monkgardens.org 
for more information.

www.monkgardens.org

CELEBRATE YOUR WEDDING AT THE GARDENS
gorgeous themed gardens | outdoor kitchen | treehouse 

photo by allison kundratic

	 Until last December, 
Chelsea Trinker had no 
idea that the Monk Gar-
dens even existed. “I was 
born and raised in Green 
Bay, graduated from the 
University of Wisconsin 
Stevens Point and accept-
ed a job working for Aspi-
rus Wausau Hospital.” she 
said. “The Gardens was 
practically in my backyard 
and I didn’t even know it.” 

Being new to Wausau, 
Chelsea wanted a way to 
meet people and get in-
volved in the community. 
She went on the United 
Way Website and started 
clicking on things that in-
terested her. One of the 
things that caught her eye 

was the Monk Gardens. “I 
was born with two black 
thumbs.”, she said.  “I 
knew nothing about 
plants, but loved how the 
Gardens was trying to in-
volve the community 
through special events”. 
Chelsea contacted Darcie 
Howard and soon became 
a volunteer for the winter 
snowshoe walks. She en-
joyed that experience so 
much that she volun-

teered for “Booze and 
Botany”, even coming up 
with the name. “I think the 
Gardens is one of the best 
kept secrets in Wausau.” 
she said, “But I don’t want 
it to be a secret anymore. I 
want everyone to know 
and enjoy everything that 
the Gardens has to offer.”

This passion and en-
thusiasm for the Gardens 
did not go unnoticed. In 
June, Chelsea became a 
member of the Board of 
Directors and now serves 
as the Board Secretary.  
She hopes to become an 
asset to the Gardens and 
looks forward to every-
thing it has planned in 
the future.



Summer Programming
In review

◄ Knitting in 
the Garden

New event highlighting 
the art of knitting. Over 
60 people of all ages 
came to show off their 
work, learn from local 
experts and enjoy a 
gorgeous day in a 
beautiful setting.

◄ Dirt to Pot 
Cooking Series
This new workshop 
series highlighted 
simple and delicious 
meals demonstrated 
by local chefs. Each 
class began with a 
lesson about how to 
successfully grow a 
vegetable used in the 
dish of the night.

Community Connections ►
A summer in the dirt for 

over 300 Wausau students.

◄ Booze & Botany
Artesian food, craft 
cocktails & demos.

Tots in the Gardens ►
Connecting tots to 

plants all summer long.

◄ Green Saturday 
Plant Sale, Flea Market 
& Workshops.



Thank you to our Volunteers!  Without our dedicated garden stewards offering their time, 
expertise and elbow grease, we would not be able to provide a variety of outstanding 
educational programs, unique and engaging events and beautiful themed gardens.  

Timothy Allen
Barbara Amsrud
Bonnie Anderson
Mary Louise Anderson
Claire Aziz
Mary Kay Baker
Lisa Barnett
Susan Belanger
Marilyn Benz
Jane Blick
Michael  Blick
Scott Bouffleur
Jennifer Boydston
Gwen Carey
Sandi Cihlar
Andria Cook
Deanna Deising
Peter Dodson
Gretchen Eagen
Wesley Ebert
Alex Eichten
Julie Eiden
John Enk
Patricia Folz
James Force
Brian Fruend
Sonja Gasper
Marilyn Gertschen
Linda Grant
Ronald Grilley
Kimberly Grosskreutz
Yvonne Gunderson
Melody Hamlin
Monica Hanz
David Harrison
Patricia Heisler
Olivia Heiting
Karen Herold
Patricia Hiebl
Doug Hosler
Keith Jaeger
Cathy Joswiak
Anne Kieffer
Jerry Kluetz
Ericka Kohn
Macy Krause
Andrew Krentz
Laura Kuhnert

Susan Lang
Sandy Lobe
Emily Maahs
Hannah Marti
Cathy Matel
Kathy Matthaides
Jim McCluskey
Jayneann McIntosh
Danette McMurran
Gail Meinhardt
Suzan Miller
Steven Monk
Alaina Myers
Marcus Narvaez
Sandra Ott
Barbara Parlier
Dana Parlier Pease
Diane Peterson
Linda Peterson
Judith Pitcher
Janessa Plank
Robert Reinertson
Jennifer  Reinke
Vickie Richmond Hawkins
Sue Ricklefs
Jessie Robinson
Robert Rogers
Sheila Rossmiller
Steve Roubinek
Grace Swantes
Dan Siewert
Beverley Smith
Katie Smogoleski
Sharlene Soto
Nora Spatz
Tom Steckart
Darlene Svacina
Scott Thompson
David Torkko
Chelsea Trinkner
Kris Weirauch
Shelley Wells
Karen Wentz
Aaron Wernberg
Paul Whitaker
Caroline Wilde
Hooshang Zeyghami

A BIG THANK YOU to our 
Corporate Stewardship 
Members and Sponsors for 
making our programs possible!  

CORPORATE STEWARDS
Benefactor
Hsu Growing Supply 

Partner
Anonymous
Funktion Design Studio

Fellow
Brainard Funeral Home
Brandenburg Plumbing 
& Heating Inc.
Coca-Cola Bottling
Eye Clinic of Wisconsin
Heartland Gazebos
KerberRose Certified Public 
Accountants
Rib Mountain Eye Care
Runkel Abstract & Title
Thompson Durkee 
Insurance
Virtual Visions
Wausau Cleaning 
Services, Inc.

SPONSORS

Lead
Ruder Ware

Supporting
Great Northern Distillery

Patron
Jim Kryshak Jewelers
Throm Health & Wellness
Wisconsin Valley 
Improvement Company

Interested in becoming a 
Steward of the Gardens?  
Call 715-261-6264 or visit 
www.monkgardens.org to 
find out more.

Stewards of the Gardens

Honor the special people in your life and support the Gardens!
Purchase a commemorative 18X18” paver for someone special today.   A paver may be purchased in 
loving memory of a cherished friend or relative, to celebrate an anniversary, significant achievement 

or other special event.  To order yours today go to www.monkgardens.org.  


